Chisan Orchids Nursery, Inc. PO Box 525 Los Alamos Ca. 93440





January 8, 2010

Honorable Chairwoman of the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors Janet Wolf Members of the Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors

Subject: Request for Withdrawal of Chisan Nursery Appeal of the Subject Conditions of Approval of the Development Plan by the County Planning Commission on October 26, 2009

We hereby withdraw the subject appeal based on our continuing efforts to comply with the conditions as adopted by the Planning Commission.

As you may or may not realize, due to a medical emergency, I was unable to attend the October 26, 2009 Planning Commission meeting. Our utmost concern is to protect our plants from frost conditions, and we have been diligently seeking to cooperate with the County Fire Department both on a temporary and long-term/permanent basis.

Other concerns like replacing our office, which the County Building Department asked us to remove and we did so; as well as seeking modification of the County Road Fee because we have legally established on-site farm worker housing are of secondary importance.

Other concerns discussed in our appeal are of an even lesser concern. Although these other concerns are important overall, protecting the plants is most important.

We would like to continue to work out the details we need to understand with the County Fire Department, and other related departments.

Sincerely,

Joe Kim

Vice President

Chisan Orchids Nursery

Copy: Mr. Glenn Russell, PhD., Director, County Planning and Development